


Committee Meeting 

Upstairs at the Brownswood Tavern

Tuesday 11th September 07

Present:

Claire Taylor

Mark Rowe

Lindsay Hough

David Ellis

Barry Fitzgerald

Paul Wathan

Jonathan Males

Susan Webster

Apologies : Ian Tokelove, Jon Wood, Carmen Aitken

Amendments

The cost of the paddle clinics for the club was £20 an hour  (previous minutes  mentioned a figure between £20-£35).

Figures for membership were made up of 50% renewals and 50% new members, rather than 75% renewals and 25% new, as previously mentioned.

The date for Toms open boating course was 19th August.

The “river in India beginning with ‘S’ “was actually the Zanskar River, (this relates to the youth descent trip.)

The BCU courses should have been marked as BCU* (star) courses.

Matters arising

Accounts

Paul reported that the club accounts have been audited by Elaine for a fee of £12.99.

Photos

Barry, Ian and Carmen need to submit photos to Ian for the website.

Donation

Terry has thanked the club for its £100 donation to the youth descent trip of the Zanskar River.

Agenda

BCU membership

Mandate forms were completed and  returned to Barclays Bank.

Pool Sessions

We are still looking for a venue. It’s possible we would be able to share the same venue that Regents CC plan to use for their pool sessions, as well as storing boats there. Clare will pass on details from Katie when that information is available. The session costs at Britannia  pool were £75.00 an hour. Also, the invoice for Highbury pool has been paid.

Paddle Clinics

This Summers paddle clinics were popular, with five or more members, both regular and new, at each session.  It was noted that the sessions could be promoted to first timers. Jonathan suggested finding a way for beginners to make the transition to more advanced paddling as there seems to be a gap. (Maybe a subsidy on BCU tests would help.) As the coaching sessions were so successful, Lindsay suggested, and everyone agreed, that further coaching sessions could be arranged. At a cost of £1040.00, we could afford to pay for two hours coaching each Sunday, from November through to March. Claire will  arrange this with Terry and discuss having some of the sessions more structured, if necessary. Members will be  e mailed with the details.

Logo 

The three C’s design by Ian is popular and is being used more often than the previous design, though there is still no official decision about the logo.

Purchase of new equipment

Allowing for costs of the newsletter postage and a budget for the Christmas party, there would still be enough club money (see Treasurers report)  to pay for new paddles. It was also mentioned that Terry might receive some money from Thames Water which could be used to buy new boats. Clare will speak to Terry about this.  Mark said there was a good range of boats for beginners but playboats for more advanced members would be a good idea. It was proposed that the club could buy five new paddles, four right handed and one left handed. Lindsay has offered to shop for them and Clare will source them. There was concern from Terry about storage for these but all present agreed the current space should be suitable to accommodate them. Lindsay also suggested buying footrests for some of the boats.

Any Other Business

Officers reports

Treasurers report

The balance at the AGM was £2103.17  Since then the income from membership fees  has been  £3230.00

total 

   

    £5333.17

Expenditure on  the following:

AGM food and refreshments    £61.80

Newsletter 


       £81.04

Donation 


     £100.00

BCU membership 

     £237.35

Bounced cheque 

       £40.00

Pool sessions 

     £210.00

Audit fee


       £12.99

Barbeque 


       £98.44

Sub total


     £841.62

Left a total of 
               £4491.55

Less amounts to be paid for 

10 x paddle clinics

      £340.00

Rent to W R C
 
    £2039.00

Totalling

 
    £2379.00

Will leave an amount of 
    £2112.55

M’ship money received tonight  £19.50

Minus latest newsletter costs     £34.71

Will leave 


     £2097.34 

Safety Officer

Generally the attendance for duty cover has been quite good though Paul has had to cover for  a few absentees. It was suggested that new members should have attended at least three times before being timetabled in for duty. Dave has given contact information to WRC staff. And there have been no complaints from Terry. Barry has offered to e mail people with duty date reminders.

Communications Officer

Ian still has some details to update on the website. Jon has had some problems with the messageboard. The committee will discuss the messageboard at the next meeting.

Newsletter Editor

Jonathan would prefer to send the newsletter to members via e mail and has also requested input for the next one, which he hopes to send out at the end of November. Possibly a report from Terry about the Zanskar  trip. (Lindsay mentioned that 20 members have requested copies by post.) We need to have a few copies, about 20,  available at the club.

Social Secretary

Mark s spending for the Barbeque came in just under budget. He is thinking of arranging a film night, possibly an evening event or on a Sunday, after paddling and welcomes suggestions for films. A Christmas party is still to be arranged and it was suggested that the upstairs room at the Brownswood Tavern could be hired for a Tuesday evening in early December, possibly the 4th December. This date is to be confirmed at the next meeting. Mark is also to follow up on  the Wildlife Trust.

Trips Officer 

Barry has been discussing transport for trips with Terry and is to confirm dates for a trip to the Tyne. Fixing dates for trips (like the proposed Tryweryn trip) is a problem as many suggested dates clash with trips at Regents CC which many Castle members also attend. A Dart trip in December might be possible.. After conversations with WRC staff about a possible day trip on the Thames it was suggested that we could agree on costs for such a trip and possible exchanges with other London clubs. 

Equipment

Jon reported that following a check some items were missing, to be detailed in the next minutes. Also, maintenance of equipment needs to be discussed.

Membership Officer

Of the  89 members, 48 were renewals. Lindsay is planning to take names off the e mail list for those who have not renewed membership, (at time of meeting there are 124 names on the list) . Only three don’t have e mail addresses and seven have not given emergency contact details. Stats for WRC are available.

Membership fee for those joining  now is  £30

Additional Notes

Calendar

Barry has set up a google calendar for committee members to use, if they wish, to help plan trips, events etc. Claire and Paul asked whether Ian could include a calendar of events on the website. And could we choose a name for Carmens e mail notes (similar to Regents’ “notes from Canalside”)?

Parking

The access road from Green Lanes to WRC will have double yellow lines. Ian is to put up information on the website about this. Hackney have negotiated that there should be 6 parking spaces available on site for climbers.

River Rats

To date, Terry has speakers arranged for three evenings. Entrance fee is £5 and talks will take place on the first Wednesday of every month. On October 3rd Jonathan is giving a talk on paddling in Tasmania. The second talk is on a University trip to Mongolia and the third is on Terrys trip to the Zanskar.

Noticeboard and Sign

Claire is going to buy a noticeboard for the club to put up at WRC. Paul also suggested a sign at the entrance advertising the club.

Please submit any other items for next meetings agenda, date to be arranged by Claire. 
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